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Dear Parents and Carers,




          21st  December 2018
It has been a wonderful last week of term as we continue to enjoy the festive period here at ‘O Littletown of Honiton’. A huge well done to our Key Stage 2 children for two amazing concerts in St Paul’s church this week. I received many verbal adulations as parents left the church and have received cards to the school about how brilliantly the children sang and their general behaviour and manner. I would like to say a well done to the children for their general behaviour over the last two weeks. Yesterday we were all treated to a lovely Christmas dinner cooked for us on site by Fresha staff. It was lovely to see 400 staff and children eat together in the hall, share crackers and even a visit from Father Christmas - an enormous thank you to all the kitchen staff for their efforts. 
As well as festive activities we have also had a busy week of Cornerstone Curriculum Express events. On Tuesday Year 1 shared their learning about London, sang songs and explored London via google earth on the chromebooks. Year 3 then shared their work on rivers and the water cycle showing their videos on the chromebooks using QR codes. Today Year 4 welcomed parents to seeing their learning on the Playlist topic including listening to their compositions made on the chromebooks. 
The staff have asked me to express theirs and my gratitude for cards and presents this week. It is so incredibly generous and thoughtful of parents to do this, but please do know that this is not an expectation. 
Another huge thank you to all who supported us with our sponsored read.  Our final total is £1237 which is amazing.  Because we raised so much, Usborne will give us 60% of our total in free books so our final total for books is £1931.  I’m sure you will agree that this is a fantastic start to  improving our library for the future.
As you know, today marks the end of my first year as Principal at Littletown and what a year it has been. Thank you so much for all your support over the last year. I am lucky to have such supportive and honest parents, amazing staff and governors and even more so,  a school full of brilliant children. I am really excited by the many things we are doing at Littletown and I look forward to continuing and adding to these in 2019. 
Over Christmas please support your children in maintaining their Reading levels of 20 minutes a day. Each Key Stage 2 year group has an inter-class Battle of the Bands live over the Christmas holidays for them to enjoy. If you have any problems then let me know. Children are also welcome to share things with me over Christmas via their google classrooms. 
All that remains is for me to wish you a very Merry Christmas and a prosperous and happy new year. I look forward to seeing the children as we start 2019 on Friday 4th January 
Yours faithfully,
Mr Perkins
Principal 
News from the children –
A huge thank you to the Year 5 news reporters who have done such an amazing job this term. New children’s reporters will take over in the Spring Term. 
Nursery
We have been making reindeer food.
We have had a Christmas party. 
Reception
Santa Claus came in to see us!
We have done dancing doing funky fingers. 
Year 1
We had parents come in and see our learning.
We have played Christmas party games! 
Year 2
We had outdoor classroom.
We have been making Christmas cards!
Year 3
We are making a river board game
We have been painting deep water pictures 
Year 4
We have been practising the song “I`m dreaming  of a White Christmas “
We did soundation 
Year 5
We have been doing hand ball in P.E
We have been writing poems about Alchemy Island 
Year 6
We did a draft on adverts.
Times Tables Rockstars – Year 6 beat Year 5!
Message from Chair of Governors
As we come to the end of Mr Perkins first year, I would like to take this opportunity to say ‘ what a year!?’ I am certainly seeing so many fantastic new things happening for the benefit of the children at Littletown. This week alone I have seen   Y5 children using the Community Room to work with Holly Billington from the Early Help 4 Mental Health team in becoming mental health ambassadors. I have heard about Y3 and Y4 children using the Chromebooks in innovative ways as part of their express event for the Cornerstones curriculum. Yesterday I was able to join 400 children and staff to eat Christmas lunch, cooked with fresh ingredients here on site at Littletown. These are only a small snapshot of the great things happening at Littletown. Mr Perkins has with his passion and enthusiasm to give your children the best opportunities, inspired us all. Wishing everyone a Happy Christmas and looking forward to an exciting 2019!
A mentally healthy Christmas 
Please see an attachment to this newsletter from Mrs Newman about how to have a positive mental health Christmas.  
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 31st December :
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	
	
	
	
	Children return to school.
ACE assemblies
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